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MAINTENANCE GARAGE AT 3800 EAST BIDDLE STREET TO
BE THE GEORGE L. WINFIELD FLEET MANTENCE FACILITY

The Honorable President and DATESeptember 15, 2008
Members of the City Council

City Hall, Room 400

100 N. Holliday Street

The Department of Planning has received City Council Bill No. 08-0151 concerning the
naming of the new central garage at 3800 E. Biddle Street to the “George L. Winfield Fleet
Management Facility”. This facility is named after the late Mr. George L. Winfield who was
the Director of the Baltimore City’s Department of Public Works until his death in December
of 2007.

In its consideration of this Bill, the Planning Commission reviewed the attached staff report
which recommended approval of City Council Bill #08-0151 and adopted the following
resolution, eight members being present (eight in favor).

RESOLVED, That the Planning Commission concurs with the recommendation of its
departmental staff, and recommends that City Council Bill #08-0151 be passed by the
City Council.

If you have any questions, please contact Wolde Ararsa, Acting Division Chief of Land Use
and Urban Design, at (410) 396-4488.
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PLANNING COMMISSION

STAFF REPORT
September 11, 2008
REQUEST: CCB 08-015 1/Naming the New Centra] Garage at 3800 E. Biddle St. George L.
Winfield Fleet Management Facility
For the purpose of naming the new Centra] Maintenance Garage, located at 3800 East Biddle

RECOMMENDATION: Approval
STAFF: Melvin Hicks

PETITIONERS: Baltimore City Counci]
OWNER: Mayor and City Council

George L. Winfield, a native of Petersburg, Virginia, enlisted with the Air Force (1964-1968),
which included service in Vietnam, Afterwards, he received a Bachelor of Science in Civil
Engineering from Howard University in 1972 and a Masters in Bio-Environmenta] Engineering
in 1973. His employment with Baltimore City began in 1973 in the Collections Division of the
Bureau of Solid Waste where he progressed to the position of Bureay Chief, before becoming the
head of the Department of Public Works Bureay of General Services ang Deputy-Director of
Public Works. In 1989 he was named “Black Engineer of the Year”, a nationa] award given by
Career Communicationg Group, Inc. After a short retirement (1996-2000), he was appointed



Director of Public Works in 2000 as the City’s first African-American Director. During Mr,
Winfield’s time as the Director of the Department of Pubjic Works, he served on the City’s

As Director of Public Works, Mr. Winfield’s motto was, “Achieving is Working Together”, This
motto reflected his management style, his humility, and his open door policy to his employees.

of a City and Coast Guard agreement for a landfill gas-to-energy project, multiple neighborhood
cleaning initiatives, and the DPW Calendar (“Best Use of Taxpayer Money”, City Paper, 2005).

Staff notified Ms, Ruby Winfield, the Department of Public Works, and the City Council
Representative of this action.
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Gary W. Cole
Acting Director
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